

# **Eyton Church in Wales Primary School** Newsletter - 11th May 2018

**<u>Diary Dates</u>** (these are also on the calendar on our website www.eytonprimary.co.uk – keep up to date by registering your email address)

15<sup>th</sup> May P.C. Kim is coming to talk to the children about Keeping Safe

16<sup>th</sup> May Wedding party day 17<sup>th</sup> May **Sharing Time** 

Half-Term holiday week ( • • ) 28<sup>th</sup> May



### Sharing Time

We will be having our Sharing Time on 17<sup>th</sup> May at 2.30pm. It's a great opportunity to come along and share your child's work if you are able to. Any parents who will be paying for Eyton Extras will still be able to have sharing time when they collect their children from club – please remember that club closes at 5.30 so allow time prior to that.

#### Yoga at Eyton School!

Did you know that we have yoga sessions at our school? Why not join Mrs Del-Pizzo every week for only £5 for Lengthening & Strengthening Yoga – an ideal complement to other sports such as running & cycling, helping to stretch & tone muscles and stabilise joints. Classes are suitable for all levels and are run term-time every Wednesday from 6.45pm to 7.45pm.

## **Royal Wedding Celebrations**

The school dinner service have arranged a special Royal Wedding Party Lunch on Wednesday 16th May. The children will receive their lunch in a special party box and will receive a crown to wear. The cost is £2.40 for juniors and £2.35 for infants. Please pay by the payment unit in reception (Mrs Antrobus holds a list of PIN numbers if you need one), or online as usual.

We are planning to hold the dinner as a street party, outside if the weather allows and we will be having a 'Design your own flag' competition for the children.

For any queries/comments regarding the school meals service, please telephone 01978 315644. This service is now totally operated by the Wrexham County Borough Council.

#### Attendance

Our link attendance officer/education social worker has reinforced to us the importance of getting the children into school by 8.55am. All parents of children who arrive after this time are required to sign the late book. Our attendance target this year is 96%.

#### Year 5 & 6 Residential Visit

Don't forget to send in your payment cards on a weekly basis to help you spread the cost of the trip. All balances of the trip should be cleared by Friday 8th June 2018. If you're finding the cost challenging, please let Mrs Whitgreave know - the school could assist you financially.

## Non-uniform days

25<sup>th</sup> May – We would be extremely grateful if you could donate a bottle for this year's Summer Fayre. 29th June – Please can the children bring in a donation of chocolate for our tombola at the Fayre.



# **School Uniform**

We have some surplus stock of school uniform available for sale on a first-come-first-served basis with discount off the usual prices. Please contact Mrs Antrobus if you'd like to see or purchase any of the below. Alternatively, uniform can be purchased from www.monkhouse.com

Item	Colour	Eyton School Logo	Size (age)	Price
Cardigan	Bottle Green	Yes	9-10	£10.00
Cardigan	Bottle Green	Yes	4-5	£10.00
Polo Shirt	Bottle Green	Yes	11-12	£7.00
Polo Shirt	Bottle Green	Yes	5-6	£7.00
Polo Shirt	Bottle Green	Yes	14	£7.00
Polo Shirt	White	Yes	5-6	£7.00
Polo Shirt	White	Yes	3-4	£7.00
Heavyweight fleece zipper	Bottle Green	Yes	11-13	£15.00
Waterproof jacket with fleece inner (suitable for spring/autumn)	Bottle Green	Yes	3-4	£19.00
Waterproof jacket with fleece inner (suitable for spring/autumn)	Bottle Green	Yes	9-10	£19.00
Waterproof & windproof mid-weight jacket with fleece inner (suitable for winter)	Bottle Green	No	3-4	£25.00

# Fruity Friday

The children are being offered a healthy snack of a slice of fruit during the afternoon break on Fruity Fridays. As we're having this at last break, it shouldn't affect their appetites for their dinner. So far the children have sampled pineapple, Kiwi, oranges, bananas and today they have had mangoes. If you do not want your child to have fruit, please let the office or your class teacher know through a note. We have a few events planned for the children in the coming Fridays so they can learn more about how the fruit is grown and transported to the shops, along with showing them recipes for healthy fruity snacks. Mr Parsons, one of our parent governors has arranged for one of his staff to come in to do a demonstration with the children on 15<sup>th</sup> & 22<sup>nd</sup> June.

